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Act is initiated by the filing of a 
charge, which must be in writing and 
signed, and must either be notarized or 
must contain a declaration by the per-
son signing it, under the penalties of 
the Criminal Code, that its contents 
are true and correct to the best of the 
persons’ knowledge and belief. The 
charge is filed with the Regional Direc-
tor for the Region in which the alleged 
violations have occurred or are occur-
ring. A blank form for filing such 
charge is supplied by the Regional Of-
fice upon request. The charge contains 
the name and address of the person 
against whom the charge is made and a 
statement of the facts constituting the 
alleged unfair labor practices. 

§ 101.3 [Reserved] 

§ 101.4 Investigation of charges. 
When the charge is received in the 

Regional Office it is filed, docketed, 
and assigned a case number. The Re-
gional Director may cause a copy of 
the charge to be served on the person 
against whom the charge is made, but 
timely service of a copy of the charge 
within the meaning of the proviso to 
section 10(b) of the Act is the exclusive 
responsibility of the charging party 
and not of the Regional Director. The 
Regional Director requests the person 
filing the charge to submit promptly 
evidence in its support. As part of the 
investigation hereinafter mentioned, 
the person against whom the charge is 
filed, hereinafter called the respondent, 
is asked to submit a statement of posi-
tion in respect to the allegations. The 
case is assigned for investigation to a 
member of the field staff, who inter-
views representatives of the parties 
and other persons who have knowledge 
as to the charge, as is deemed nec-
essary. In the investigation and in all 
other stages of the proceedings, 
charges alleging violations of section 
8(b)(4) (A), (B), and (C), charges alleg-
ing violations of section 8(b)(4)(D) in 
which it is deemed appropriate to seek 
injunctive relief under section 10(1) of 
the Act, and charges alleging viola-
tions of section 8(b)(7) or 8(e) are given 
priority over all other cases in the of-
fice in which they are pending except 
cases of like character; and charges al-
leging violations of sections 8(a)(3) or 

8(b)(2) are given priority over all other 
cases except cases of like character and 
cases under section 10(1) of the Act. 
The Regional Director may exercise 
discretion to dispense with any portion 
of the investigation described in this 
section as appears necessary in consid-
eration of such factors as the amount 
of time necessary to complete a full in-
vestigation, the nature of the pro-
ceeding, and the public interest. After 
investigation, the case may be disposed 
of through informal methods such as 
withdrawal, dismissal, or settlement; 
or the case may necessitate formal 
methods of disposition. Some of the in-
formal methods of handling unfair 
labor practice cases will be stated first. 

§ 101.5 Withdrawal of charges. 
If investigation reveals that there 

has been no violation of the National 
Labor Relations Act or the evidence is 
insufficient to substantiate the charge, 
the Regional Director recommends 
withdrawal of the charge by the person 
who filed. Withdrawal may also be re-
quested on the initiative of the com-
plainant. If the complainant accepts 
the recommendation of the Regional 
Director or requests withdrawal, the 
respondent is immediately notified of 
the withdrawal of the charge. 

§ 101.6 Dismissal of charges and ap-
peals to the General Counsel. 

If the complainant refuses to with-
draw the charge as recommended, the 
Regional Director dismisses the 
charge. The Regional Director there-
upon informs the parties of this sec-
tion, together with a simple statement 
of the grounds therefor, and the com-
plainant’s right of appeal to the Gen-
eral Counsel in Washington, DC, within 
14 days. If the complainant appeals to 
the General Counsel, the entire file in 
the case is sent to Washington, DC, 
where the case is fully reviewed by the 
General Counsel with staff assistance. 
Oral presentation of the appeal issues 
may be permitted a party on timely 
written request, in which event the 
other parties are notified and afforded 
a like opportunity at another appro-
priate time. Following such review, the 
General Counsel may sustain the Re-
gional Director’s dismissal, stating the 
grounds of affirmance, or may direct 
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the Regional Director to take further 
action. 

§ 101.7 Settlements. 

Before any complaint is issued or 
other formal action taken, the Re-
gional Director affords an opportunity 
to all parties for the submission and 
consideration of facts, argument, offers 
of settlement, or proposals of adjust-
ment, except where time, the nature of 
the proceeding, and the public interest 
do not permit. Normally prehearing 
conferences are held, the principal pur-
pose of which is to discuss and explore 
such submissions and proposals of ad-
justment. The Regional Office provides 
Board-prepared forms for such 
settlment agreements, as well as print-
ed notices for posting by the respond-
ent. These agreements, which are sub-
ject to the approval of the Regional Di-
rector, provide for an appeal to the 
General Counsel, as described in § 101.6, 
by a complainant who will not join in 
a settlement or adjustment deemed 
adequate by the Regional Director. 
Proof of compliance is obtained by the 
Regional Director before the case is 
closed. If the respondent fails to per-
form the obligations under the infor-
mal agreement, the Regional Director 
may determine to institute formal pro-
ceedings. 

§ 101.8 Complaints. 

If the charge appears to have merit 
and efforts to dispose of it by informal 
adjustment are unsuccessful, the Re-
gional Director institutes formal ac-
tion by issuance of a complaint and no-
tice of hearing. In certain types of 
cases, involving novel and complex 
issues, the Regional Director, at the 
discretion of the General Counsel, must 
submit the case for advice from the 
General Counsel before issuing a com-
plaint. The complaint, which is served 
on all parties, sets forth the facts upon 
which the Board bases its jurisidiction 
and the facts relating to the alleged 
violations of law by the respondent. 
The respondent must file an answer to 
the complaint within 14 days of its re-
ceipt, setting forth a statement of its 
defense. 

§ 101.9 Settlement after issuance of 
complaint. 

(a) Even though formal proceedings 
have begun, the parties again have full 
opportunity at every stage to dispose 
of the case by amicable adjustment and 
in compliance with the law. Thus, after 
the complaint has been issued and a 
hearing scheduled or commenced, the 
attorney in charge of the case and the 
Regional Director afford all parties 
every opportunity for the submission 
and consideration of facts, argument, 
offers of settlement, or proposals of ad-
justment, except where time, the na-
ture of the proceeding, and the public 
interest do not permit. 

(b)(1) After the issuance of a com-
plaint, the Agency favors a formal set-
tlement agreement, which is subject to 
the approval of the Board in Wash-
ington, DC. In such an agreement, the 
parties agree to waive their right to 
hearing and agree further that the 
Board may issue an order requiring the 
respondent to take action appropriate 
to the terms of the settlement. Ordi-
narily the formal settlement agree-
ment also contains the respondent’s 
consent to the Board’s application for 
the entry of a judgment by the appro-
priate circuit court of appeals enforc-
ing the Board’s order. 

(2) In some cases, however, the Re-
gional Director, who has authority to 
withdraw the complaint before the 
hearing (§ 102.18), may conclude that an 
informal settlement agreement of the 
type described in § 101.7 is appropriate. 
Such agreement is not subject to ap-
proval by the Board and does not pro-
vide for a Board order. It provides for 
the withdrawal of the complaint. 

(c)(1) If after issuance of a complaint 
but before opening of the hearing, the 
charging party will not join in a settle-
ment tentatively agreed upon by the 
Regional Director, the respondent, and 
any other parties whose consent may 
be required, the Regional Director 
serves a copy of the proposed settle-
ment agreement on the charging party 
with a brief written statement of the 
reasons for proposing its approval. 
Within 7 days after service of these 
documents, the charging party may file 
with the Regional Director a written 
statement of any objections to the pro-
posed settlement. Such objections will 
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